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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back for the Autumn term. I hope you have all had a great summer with some time to relax and enjoy some 
sunshine! September is a busy month with lots going on and settling children in will be our key priority.  
 
Meet the New Teacher Meetings. 
Mon 8th September: 9am Cedar (Hall) and Willow (Lab)  Meet the Teacher  
Tues 9th September: 9am Ash (Hall) and Sycamore (Lab) Meet the Teacher 
Weds 10th September: 9am Chestnut (Hall) and Beech (Lab) Meet the Teacher 
 
Please try to attend these meetings where teachers will introduce themselves, give you an overview of the curriculum and 
classroom routines as well as answering any questions you may have.  
 
There will be a meeting for Oak and Acorns parents once all children have started school in those year groups.  
 
New Staff 
We welcome several new staff to our ever growing team. 
 
Teachers: Ben, Emily, Chantal and Beth as class teachers. Charlotte will also be with us this year as an additional support 
teacher. 
 
Teaching Assistants: Faiza, Gemma, Lucia and Caresse.  
Chloe also rejoins us as PE Coach and Teaching Assistant.  
 
We wish them all a very warm Kentish Town welcome! 
 
Several existing staff  (including myself) are also stepping into different roles. Please be patient as we all find our feet. 
 
Claire Lillywhite will also be leaving us mid September to take a new position. Clare has been with us for 15 years and has 
contributed so much to our school. We wish her all the best in her new role. We have rearranged staffing due to Clare 
leaving us so her position is covered. 
 
Attendance and Punctuality. 
Last year the school’s attendance and punctuality rates were one of the worst in Camden. It is essential that all children 
attend school everyday on time as this gives them the best possible educational future. Please support your children by 
ensuring that they attend school everyday. Any absences must be reported to the school via the absence line. The school 
can only authorise legitimate reasons for absences. Holidays during term time cannot be authorised and could incur a 
Penalty Notice Charge. There will be further communication with parents about this later in the month. 
 
Community Breakfast. 
Unfortunately we no longer have any funding to run these breakfasts. We know how much you all enjoyed them so if any-
one knows of any funding sources that could contribute to this, please do get in touch. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Grant Jacobson- Headteacher 
 









 


